MARTHA’S VINEYARD EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT DIRECTORS ASSOCIATION

Minutes of meeting of August 9, 2004

The meeting opened at 7:15 on August 9th, 2004

The minutes for the meeting of June 15, 2004 were read and approved.

Members present:  D. Bryant (Chilmark), C. Cotnoir (Dukes County),  D. Medders (American Red Cross), R. Townes (Tisbury).

Guests: Dan Mayhew, (Tisbury), S. Grunden, Bob Gilkes, (American Red Cross)

I    MOU Discussion – West Tisbury and the American Red Cross have signed.  Document is currently at Tisbury

II Deborah Medders (ARC Director)

· reported that the ARC DAT is meeting weekly

· cots and blankets have been inventoried

· reported that the number of residents that could be expected at the shelters would top out at 1500, island wide

· ARC would be attending the New England Service Area meeting in Worcester. ARC would be requesting pre-staged supplies and equipment

· Discussed communications in shelters

· An ARC/SSA MOU is being drafted so ARC staff and supplies can be transported to the island. This MOU is being coordinated on the SSA side by Mark Rosum

· Island Facility Agreements are being updated. ARC needs floor sketch maps of shelters identifying restricted areas

· Prior to opening a shelter ( 2 – 3 days), a Self Inspection Worksheet must be completed

· Prior to opening a shelter ( 2 – 3 hours), a Building Inspection List must be completed

· A “Nurses in Shelters” discussion was held at the meeting. Additionally, medications must be locked up.

· Town EMT’s will respond to medical emergencies in shelters

· ARC is preparing slosh maps, showing shelters in various individual towns.

III LEPC 

1) Chuck read the first section of “Getting Started: Membership”

2) The following comments were received:

a) Deborah Medders (ARC) volunteered the ARC to be the “Community Group”, one of the 13 categories that can be chosen to form an LEPC

b) Rich Townes stated that an LEPC was long overdue, that without it, towns were not entitled to Superfund, and that industries, such as fuel companies should be included in the LEPC.

3) In general, we should post our meeting, send letters to industries, and find out from the town fire departments what chemicals are in each town..

4) Next, Chuck will call Elaine Denniston  (MEMA) to begin arrangements for a full presentation on the advantages of a Regional LEPC for Town Officials

5) After the presentation date has been set, each EM will notify

a) Selectmen

b) Fire Chief

c) Police Chief

d) Board of Health

e) DPW

f) EMT’s

g) Industries in each town

6) The County will notify

a) The SSA

b) The VTA

7) At the next meeting, the members will draft a letter to the Island Town officials explaining the LEPC process. The EM’s will bring this letter to Town Officials and Industries in their towns.

8) EM’s will request the Fire Chief prepare a list of the Industries/Companies that use or store  Hazardous Materials in their town.

IV   The next meeting will be on September 13, 2004 at 7:00 pm at the County Building

V   Meeting adjourned at 8:40 pm

